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CHAIR CARROLL: ... {gavel}. .. This Land Use meeting of May 9 will come to order. We have with
us this afternoon Members Anderson. Johnson. Kane. Molina. Pontanilla and Tavares. Excused
for this time are Mateo and Hokama.

ITEM NO. 8:

COMMUNITY PLAN AMENDMENT AND CHANGE IN ZONING FOR "E
PAEPAE KA PUKO'A" 16-UNIT RURAL SUBDIVISION PROJECT
(SPRECKELSVILLE) (C.c. No. 05-110)

CHAIR CARROLL: Members. this morning we have one item on our agenda. The Committee is in
receipt of a request from Henry Spencer on behalf of the Old Stable LLC. for Community Plan
Amendment and Conditional Change in Zoning in order to develop E Paepae Ka Puko 'a Project.
a 16-unit rural subdivision ... excuse me ... an open space conservation easement. and a
County or State donation project on Old Stable Road. Spreckelsville. Maui. Hawaii. There are
three tax map keys involved in this request. The request for a Community Plan Amendment Use
Map amendment seeks to amend the following: for 3 acres. an amendment from Single-Family
to Open Space; for nearly 15 acres. an amendment from Open Space to Rural; and for 1.163
acres. an amendment from Open Space to Public/Quasi-Public.
The request for a Conditional Change in Zoning seeks changes for property currently zoned R-3
Residential District to OS-2 Open Space District. RU-O.S Rural District and P-l Public/QuasiPublic District.
You'll see in your binder correspondence dated April 4 from Department of Corporation Counsel
transmitting the revised proposed bills. Committee Members had an opportunity this morning to
view the subject property at the site inspection. And the Chair would like to thank the Members
who attended the site inspection. making themselves available for this off-site meeting. and to
the members of the public and of the area who were able to attend with us.
This mor.... this afternoon, we have with us Planning Director Mike Foley; Colleen Suyama,
Planner for the Department of Planning; Alice Lee. Director of Housing and Human
Services [sic]. Concerns; Michael Miyamoto. Deputy Director of Public Works and
Environmental Management; Ellen Kraftsow from the Department of Water Supply is available
on an on-call basis. We also have Lieutenant Scott English from the Fire Department; Acting
Captain. Police Captain Molly Klingman from the. for the Police; and Ferdinand Cajal [sic],
State Department of Transportation. For the applicant. we have with us Henry Spencer.
Darrell [sic] Suzuki. Planner; and Tom Welch. attorney for the applicant.
We will first hear a short presentation from the applicant. After that. from Planning
Department ... excuse me... After that I will accept public testimony. and after public
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testimony, we'll open up the time to, on the floor to the Members. If the applicant would care to
step forward.
MR. SUZUKI: Thank you, Mr. Chair. Good afternoon, Council Members. My name is Daren Suzuki
from Munekiyo and Hiraga, and we're the firm that is, has been retained by Mr. Spencer for this
project. If I could, Mr. Chair, may I approach the front of the room so I can go over the project
description?
CHAIR CARROLL: Uh, take the sign over there if you're going to speak.
MR. SUZUKI: Okay. Okay, basically, I'm just going over my same presentation that I made at the site
visit. Really briefly, Mr. Chair, the project consists of a 16-10t rural subdivision consisting of
approximately half acre to little over an acre lots. And that would be located in this light blue
area. Also is a, a park area consisting of about 2 acres for the subdivision and a donation of
approximately 20 acres into Open Space to be dedicated as a conservation easement to the
Coastal Land Trust. Area here indicated in the dark blue is the dedication to the Kaunoa Senior
Ceter [sic], Center, consisting of approximately 1 acre, and a donation of a bike path, as you can
see in the blue dash lines all the way fronting the project and fronting it along Hana Highway.
The project went through an Environmental Assessment review, which was reviewed by the
Maui Planning Commission. Draft EA was reviewed and commented by them, and the Final EA
was accepted by the Planning Commission back in November of 2004. The Commission also
conducted three concurrent public hearings for the Community Plan Amendment, Change in
Zoning and Special Management Area. And briefly I'll just point out to the map where those,
those actions occur.
For the Community Plan, the existing Community Plan for this entire area, with the exception of
the pink, are all in Open Space. The pink area, these two shoreline parcels are community
planned for Single Family. The proposed changes in the Community Plan are to change the
shoreline parcels from Single Family to Open Space, and change the Community Plan for the
subdivision area from Open Space to Rural, and change the Community Plan for the donation to
the Kaunoa Senior Center from Open Space to Public/Quasi-Public.
For the Change in Zoning, this entire area is zoned for residential use, R-3 Residential. So the
proposed zoning changes essentially are down-zoning these two shoreline parcels from R-3
Residential to OS-2 Open Space, down-zoning this dark green area from R-3 Residential to OS-2
Open Space, down-zoning the subdivision area from R-3 to RU-O.S, and changing this zoning
from R-3 Residential to P-1 Public/Quasi-Public. So, essentially, those are the requests that are
before the Council, as well as the Commission.
The Special Management Area permit was deferred by the Commission pending action by the
County Council.
That concludes the brief presentation, Mr. Chair. Any questions?
-3-

LAND USE COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui
May 9, 2005

CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you. Ms. Suyama, do you have any comment at this time?
MS. SUYAMA: Just to follow up with the presentation, the Planning Commission on February 8,2005
did hold a public hearing on this matter. At the hearing, one person testified and one letter of
testimony was received at the hearing about concerns relating to the impacts on their property.
The Commission recommended approval of the Community Plan Amendment and Change in
Zoning subject to a total of 11 conditions. And the first condition relates to the uses that the
special use cemetery, which is allowed in the OS-2 Open Space District be prohibited; (2) that
approximately 20.93 acres of environmentally sensitive areas, which include the two oceanfront,
front parcels and a portion of TMK: 3-8-001 parcel 3 shall be dedicated in perpetuity as an open
space conservation easement to a non-profit organization, such as the Maui Coastal Land Trust.
Said open space conservation easement shall provide public access, both pedestrian and
vehicular, to the shoreline from Old Stable Road. In addition, except for the public access and
parking, drainage retention basin, wetland enhancement and dune restoration, the open space
conservation easement shall remain undeveloped and in its natural state; (3) that the applicant
and its successors and assigns shall be responsible for the maintenance of the open space
conservation easement until such time that such maintenance, excluding the drainage retention
basin, is transferred to a non-profit organization, such as the Maui Coastal Land Trust; (4) that
the common open, area open space adjacent to Old Stable Road shall be developed as a
neighborhood park and the makai common open space will be left in its natural state, except for
the pub ... , beach access ways; (5) that approximately 1.16 acres shall be dedicated to the County
of Maui or the State of Hawaii for the future expansion of the Kaunoa Senior Center; (6) that the
existing paved bike path along the western and southern boundaries of the property shall be
dedicated to the County of Maui; (7) the subdivision roadway shall remain ungated; (8) that the
applicant shall grant an aviation and noise easement to the Department of Transportation,
Airports Division; (9) the proposed subdivision shall retain the existing row of monkey pod trees
which are a defining landscape element along Hana Highway near the Kaunoa Senior Center.
The monkey pod trees located mauka of the bike path shall be retained in Lot 21 of the
subdivision with the remaining trees located makai of the bike path on proposed park Lot 19 and
Rural Residential Lot 16. Further, a lO-foot wide landscape easement shall be provided along
the Hana Highway property boundaries. A unified landscape-planting plan shall provide
appropriate screening of the development from the highway shall be reviewed and approved by
the Maui Planning Department. Said plan shall include interest to the streetscape and not be a
wall of tall hedges. The monkey pod trees, landscape easements, and Lots 19 and 21 shall be
kept in perpetuity and shall be maintained by the Homeowners' Association; (10) that the rural,
the 16 rural residential lots created by the subdivision shall not obtain further subdivision and
shall be limited to one dwelling unit. No ohana units will be permitted on the subdivided lots;
and (11) that the applicant shall disclose in its deed restrictions to potential owners, tenants, and
lessees of the property potential for noise, fumes, smoke, vibrations, and overflights from aircraft
operations at Kahului Airport. Part of this disclosure shall include future planned project for a
parallel runway south of the existing Runway 2-23 that the long-range plan for Kahului Airport
does identify.
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The Maui Planning Commission's recommendation is essentially in accordance with the
recommendation of the Department. There was a condition that was deleted by the Commission,
and that was the recommended condition by the Department that a 10-foot wide public beach
access easement in favor of the County of Maui shall be provided through Laulea Place, from
Alakapa Place to the common open space Lot 20, and shall connect to the proposed 30-foot wide
beach access way on Lot 20. The Maui Planning Commission deleted the proposed condition
since it felt adequate public access has been provided to the shoreline from Old Stable Road to
the proposed conservation easement lots. Also it was noted by testimony that the residents in
Spreckelsville have access through our public beach access next to Sugar Coast Condominium
and that agricultural subdivision across Kaunoa Senior Center has a private easement to the
shoreline.
Commissioner Shepherd also noted that the shoreline in the area of the terminus of the proposed
access way is a rocky shoreline and not ideal for access purposes. That was the reasons given for
not recommending that condition.
This concludes the Department's presentation.
Also, what I forgot to say is that at the site inspection, Commissioner [sic] Anderson asked when
was the Spreckelsville zoning map adopted. It was adopted in 1970. So since 1970, this
property has had R-3 Residential Zoning.
This concludes our presentation.
CHAIR CARROLL. Thank you. Thank you. I'm now going to open up the time for public testimony.
Do we have anybody signed up?
MS. NAKATA: Mr. Chair, we have one individual signed up to testify. Mercer "Chubby" Vicens .

. . . BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY. ..
MR. VICENS: Good afternoon, Chairman Carroll and Members of the Committee. My name is
Mercer "Chubby" Vicens, and I live at 2465 Waipua Street, a couple blocks from the proposed
development.
I first met Mr. Spencer five or six years ago, when he came from Whistler and was trying to find
his way into our island. And, and I've been impressed with what he's done over the last several
years pertinent to this particular property. There aren't very many people that I know of that
would, would abandon two acres, two acres of beachfront property and rezone it to the Coastal
Trust or a non-profit so that the people at the beach could have access to it. For years we had an
old home on that site, the A&B property. That burnt down and we chose not to rebuild it. But I
think Mr. Spencer's gesture of allowing that coastline to stay open and accessible to all of the
windsurfers are, is, in my view, kind of overkill and yet that's what he wanted to do, though.
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And then he came back and said he wanted to do something for the Senior, the Senior Center,
who is in dire need of additional space. And I think that is admirable.
Mr. Spencer has tried, in my view, to do everything that he has done correctly. He has measured
his steps wisely, he's talked to a lot of people, and he has always kept the high road, which in this
County there are a lot of people that don't. So I, I'm in favor of the, of the project, and I hope
that the 16 additional members to the Spreckelsville community will continue to bring the kind
of people that we, we have been accustomed to in the Spreckelsville area. Thank you very much.
CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you. Any questions for the testifier? Hearing none, thank you.
MR. VICENS: Thank you.

. . .END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY. ..
CHAIR CARROLL: Ms. Nakata.
MS. NAKATA: Mr. Chair, no one else has signed up to testify.
CHAIR CARROLL: Is there anyone in the gallery that wishes to testify at this time? Seeing none, if
there's no objection, we will close public testimony. Public testimony is now closed.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
CHAIR CARROLL: Members, before I open up the floor, we do have Dale Bonar of the Coastal Land
Trust with us today, and does Corporation Counsel have any comment?
MR. GIROUX: Not at this time, Chair.
CHAIR CARROLL: Floor is now open for discussion. Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes, and this would probably be to Colleen. When you were going
through the conditions, Colleen, I think that Number ... I believe it is Number 4 that states that
the area will be developed as a neighborhood park. It's not specified who will develop that area
as a park, but have you received any indication if it will be the homeowners' association, Maui
Coastal Land Trust or Parks Department?
MS. SUYAMA: It's my understanding, which you could clarify with Mr. Spencer, is that the developer
is going to be developing the park because it is going to be a park for the residents of that 16-lot
subdivision. It's not going to be dedicated to the County of Maui.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay, if, if we could get that clarification, then, Mr. Chair. Because
I think it's important because the conditions don't specify who's going to be developing that. I
think it would be important to get that on the record.
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CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you. Members? We have ... Mr. Pontanilla.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chair. While we did the site inspection, I failed to ask the
question in regards to utility easements along Old Stable Road. I understand that there's some
underground utility easements or utility services that goes from Hana Highway to the homes at
the end of Old Stable Road. Will that utilities that are there now, the phone company as well as
the cable company and Maui Electric Company still maintain that utility easement? Or is it
going to be any relocation in regards to those utilities?
MS. SUYAMA: My understanding, the utilities are going to remain, you know, in its location and that
Old Stable Road would still remain under private ownership. As to whether there's going to be
any relocation of those easements, I think it's best addressed by Mr. Spencer.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you, if we could.
CHAIR CARROLL: Good afternoon. Come forward.
MR. SPENCER: My name is Henry Spencer. I'm the applicant. In answer to Councilmember
Pontanilla's question, the utility easements exist now, and they will continue to exist as written as
they came with the property. So there will be no changes and if there are, it will just have to do
with making the services better. It won't have anything to do with cutting off any services.
They, they have an easement. Everybody who lives down the other end of Stable Road has an
easement for egress and ingress, as well as their utilities.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you. Also, we have Mr. English from the Fire Department, and I believe he
had some concerns. If you could come forward.
MR. ENGLISH: Thank you, Council. Good morning, Council Members. Oh, good afternoon, Council
Members. When I walked in on the tail end of the meeting this morning, the site visit, I heard
some comments about a wall being developed on Laulea Place. Until the plans, after it reached
my office, Laulea Place is a very narrow street and any kind of wall that will be put up will really
hinder our access and turnaround abilities for our fire trucks. So I'm not sure if that would be a
positive thing to get a wall there unless I can work with the developer to see what kind of plans
to get that wall developed. Because if, you guys been on that street. It's a very narrow street at
the end. It's probably a non-conforming street to Code now, and I don't want to try to restrict it
any more by putting up some kind of solid wall.
CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you. Would the applicant address the Fire Department's concerns?
MR. SPENCER: Again, my name is Henry Spencer. I'm the applicant. In answer to Mr. English's
comments, the way the agreement is written, it states that the wall will be placed somewhere
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within the boundary of the roadway as long as it falls within County rules and regulations. The
intent was to work with Mr. English, and if it can't be placed in the area that we're talking about,
it will be placed just along the boundary of the lots that run along the street. So we will work
with the Fire Department on that issue as we get further down the road.
CHAIR CARROLL: And stay there. Ms. Johnson has some questions about the park.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes, and I think you heard my earlier question in regard to your
intention to develop the park. Is that correct what Ms. Suyama had stated?
MR. SPENCER: That is correct. I'm going to pay for the development of the park. It's going to be a
park for the residents of the subdivision at no expense to the County and will be maintained by
the homeowners' association.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay, thank you.
CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you. Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: I'd like to follow up on that question.
CHAIR CARROLL: Could you please stay at the microphone, Mr. Spencer.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Were you referencing the, the park on Lot 19 with that comment?
MR. SPENCER: Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And, and is that any different from the Lot 20 park?
MR. SPENCER: Lot 20 isn't, is not a park. That is a, the zoning is going to change on that to Open
Space. The Community Plan will be Open Space, and the intention from the beginning through
discussions with the Planning Department was that that remains forever wild. It's just a, it's just
a Open Space designation and kind of left untouched. And just the path to the beach will run
down its western side.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: But you said at the site inspection that there will be a wall along
that pathway. So that-MR. SPENCER: To prevent anybody from going into that open, the open space portion of the, of that,
yeah. The path-COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And so the open space portion is only for the people who live in
the subdivision?
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MR. SPENCER: Well, it's for nobody to use, really. It's, it's not going, it's going to be left kind of in
the wild, and it's really thick growth. And, and part of the agreement with the, with the County
was that it's left as is.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: So the pathway that's running along the western edge of that lot, is
that going to be a walking path or-MR. SPENCER: That's correct. It's going to be bermed and have a fence on both sides of it. So
somebody can't go off the path into that Lot 20, the portion between there and Laulea Place.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Well, do you mind if I ask what the point is of having this Lot 20
in Open Space if it's going to be fenced off on all sides?
MR. SPENCER: So that, it's a sensitive area. There's some wetland in there. I think that was the
intent.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: There's wetland in Lot 20?
MR. SPENCER: Yes. Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:
Mr. Chair, if I can continue?

Urn, excuse me.

While we're on the subject with wetland,

CHAIR CARROLL: Proceed.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Could you tell us where else on this property there are wetlands?
MR. SPENCER: Um-COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Does the wetland go across the path into the larger conservation
property?
MR. SPENCER: Yes, it does. And there's another one that is directly behind the roadway as you come
into the beach area. There's a small wetland there. There should be a map-COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: The dirt roadway you mean?
MR. SPENCER: Yeah, in the roadway going into the beach, the beach access road. None of it is on the
road, though. Doesn't touch the road.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And so you don't see a problem with bisecting the wetland with a
fence?
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MR. SPENCER: We're actually, I've been talking to DLNR and the State for the past year and a half,
plus, regarding filling a small portion of it. It's probably 9,000 square feet. It's a, it's a, the
wetland only shows up part of the, or the water retention area only shows up part of the year, and
what we're, what we talked to the State about is mitigating that by filling in the, adding an
additional 9,000 square feet by the, the wetland area that is right behind the access road to the
beach.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: You're going to fill in this wetland and then do what?
MR. SPENCER: No, just a small, 9,000 square feet of it, and then mitigate that by enhancing the
wetland, the wetland that's behind the access road to the beach. So adding another 9,000 square
feet to that.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And how do you do that? You go in and-MR. SPENCER: I think there's standard procedures that, this takes place throughout the State. They
have standard procedures whereby you, whereby you apply for a permit to mitigate filling in one
area with another and they actually allow it in the State of Hawaii. You can, I could fill it in in
that area and go to another place on the north shore of Maui or on the island of Maui and
enhance another area.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: I understand that.
MR. SPENCER: Oh, okay.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: I'm just wondering if you're going to notify the rain that they need
to move over to the 9,000 square feet. I mean it's more mitigation than just filling in one spot
and opening up another. So I'm wondering if maybe someone from your consulting firm can
give us some details about drainage ... excuse me ... because this will affect drainage.
MR. SPENCER: Yeah. Okay.
MR. SUZUKI: Mr. Chairman.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And, Mr. Suzuki, since you're there to discuss this one particular
spot, if you could maybe, after you address that, Mr. Chair, if it's okay, I'd like to have an
explanation of what they plan to do with drainage. There's a lot of surface ponding on the
property.
CHAIR CARROLL: Proceed.
MR. SUZUKI: Mr. Chair, thank you. A wetland delineation survey and a wetland mitigation plan was
prepared by Vuich Environmental and was also included in the Draft Environmental Assessment
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and Final Environmental Assessment, which was processed for the project. Really, really briefly,
Mr. Chair, there are three areas that are considered to have wetland characteristics.
The first one is approximately in, in this location here, which consists of approximately 9,000
square feet. The other one located approximately right here, which consists of approximately
35,000 square feet. And the other one is located in the open space area, in the dark green area,
consisting of about 10,000 square feet.
Okay. Based on the report, which was conducted by Vuich Environmental, they found that the
two area, wetland areas within the subdivision site here and here, although they had wetland
characteristics, they had, they determined it to have a significant amount of human, human
alterations, such as illegal dumping. Also, it was also determined that it didn't have any type of
specific wetland species of vegetation, so they concluded that these two wetland areas, although
they may have had some wetland characteristics based on the soil samples taken, that it wasn't a
very conducive area for wildlife habitat, such as the Hawaiian Stilt.
Also in their study, the wetland area here, here, since it was more open, it had a lot of wetland
species, of plant species in here and also that the Hawaiian Stilt was also observed in this area.
They thought that this area would be a much more conducive area for mitigation than these two
areas here, which are, which are very overgrown at this point.
So what the plan is in order to make up for the amount of wetland areas lost in these two areas-over here would be again about 9,000 square feet, over here, although the wetland area is about
35,000 square feet, only a portion of the 35,000 square feet will be filled. Probably about
another 10,000. So 10,000 plus 10,000 would be enhanced to add another 10,000 feet, square
feet of wetland areas in this area where the Hawaiian Stilt was observed and, again, the area
which was much more conducive for wetland habitat ... (CHANGE TAPE) ... you increase the
extent of the low-lying area. In other words, you can grade and make the areas closer to the
water table.
You can introduce or promote wetland-type vegetation.
And another
recommendation could be just having regular maintenance or even fencing. So there, to deter
things, such as illegal dumping and so forth.
So, again, to make up the loss for the two wetlands filled here, this one and a portion of this one,
the same amount of square footage lost will be made up in this enhanced area. And, again, a
plan has been prepared by Vuich Environmental, and it would be subject to review, of course,
with Army Corps of Engineers. The Army Corps of Engineers did not officially state that those
wetland areas are jurisdictional, and we're still awaiting comments from them. Regardless of,
we fully acknowledge that there, it may be in a wetland area, even though we don't have a final
determination by the Corps. And I believe in a couple of weeks that the Corps will be coming
out to make that final determination.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Daren. So, basically, you're going to be enhancing the
wetland on the conservation parcel by 20,000 square feet.
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MR. SUZUKI: Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: So that, the end result, it'll be about a 30,000 square foot wetland
area.
MR. SUZUKI: Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Okay, and then in your Environmental Assessment, you have an
Enhancement and Mitigation Plan. Is this the plan that has been submitted for approval and
what's the status of it?
MR. SUZUKI: Yes, the plan was submitted to the Army Corps, oh, gosh, back ... back probably last
year some time about the same time as the Final EA was approved. So it's been with the Corps
for a while, so they have that plan. They've had both of those plans for a while. But, yes, to
answer your question, that is the plans that have been submitted to the Corps.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And you have, you have not had any feedback from them?
MR. SUZUKI: No.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Even in, in, in comments on the Environmental Assessment?
MR. SUZUKI: No, they did not, the latest comment that we did get from the Corps was stating that it
may be a jurisdictional wetlands, but it, it would, it was yet, that issue was yet to be determined
by that Department, the regulatory branch.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: So whether or not they determine that they have jurisdiction over
this because it's a wetland, are these areas shown on our wetlands map?
MR. SUZUKI: This? You're talking about the official Army Corps Wetland map, right?
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Yes. Right.
MR. SUZUKI: I don't believe it is on the official Army Corps Wetland map. It is shown here. Based
on the non-responsiveness from the Army Corps, I'd just like to say that we fully acknowledge
that this may be a jurisdictional wetland area. So based on consultation with the Planning
Department, since we didn't know when we put together the draft EA, we really didn't know
whether the Corps has jurisdiction or not. But based on a recommendation from the Planning
Department, we just took that extra step, acknowledged that there may be jurisdictional wetlands
in there and went ahead and hired Vuich Environmental to do both the mitigation plan and the
enhancement plan.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Okay--
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MR. SPENCER: If I could just say further~ The, we're actually not even not just acknowledging it, but
we are going to treat it as though it is jurisdictional wetlands and just go ahead and deal with it
that way. So no matter what they say, that's what we're treating it as.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Okay, that's great. So, then, the next question that follows, would,
would Army Corps be the agency to approve this mitigation plan, whether it's in their
jurisdiction or not? Because you are dealing with, you know, reconstruction of a wetland.
MR. SUZUKI: Correct. It would be Army Corps in coordination or in coordination with the U.S. Fish
and Wildlife.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Okay, because, I mean, it's pretty obvious that you're going to
have to do some infill because this major wetland area crosses your, your access path. So, I
mean, I can't see you doing anything other than what you're proposing.
MR. SPENCER: There will be some infill and there will be drainage running underneath the path.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: There will be drainage.
MR. SPENCER: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: I wanted to continue with drainage if, but I'll yield if anybody else
has questions.
CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you. Mr. Molina followed by Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. It just wanted to follow up on that issue
regarding the wall. Fire Department brought up some interesting concerns regarding the
Department's ability to, I guess, back up or turn around in the event an emergency should happen
in that area. And I appreciate the fact that you're willing to work with the Department to find
some type of solution. Today I asked the question on the site, out at the site inspection regarding
the input from the community association on this wall. And it was told to us by the Planning
Department that the community association has not been informed about this matter, and I take it
the discussions have occurred only between you, Mr. Spencer, as well as the people who have
concerns. I'm, just for the record, is it your intention to notify the community association and
get their input, because I think it would be helpful to have this matter made aware throughout the
whole community there.
MR. SPENCER: We could do that. More importantly, all the neighbors in the surrounding area are
fully aware of it and participated in the discussion r:egarding it.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay, thank you. And now one more question as follow up. As one
of the conditions, because the property is located in an area near the airport, I believe the State
DOT has mentioned the fact that the, any potential owners, the impacts from the airport should
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be disclosed to them. With regards to noise and the construction of the homes itself, are you
looking at implementing some type of building materials or soundproofing materials in the
home? Just so we don't get any calls from ... you know, people who are going to be investing
in homes like that, they're going to be spending a lot of money and they're going to be very
picky about what goes on around the community. So I just wanted to basically get some
clarification from you. If you're looking at putting some soundproofing materials in the homes.
MR. SPENCER: As is the case with most of the surrounding homeowners, they have existing avigation
easements on their property. And an avigation easement is the recognition of existing conditions,
both with regards to frequency of flights and noise factors. In terms of this project, obviously
those agreements will be in place as well and acknowledged and signed off on by all the lot
purchasers. When you get to the construction of the homes, that's an individual lot buyer's
decision. I know that I'm going to be building a house out there, and I most certainly will
account for that.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay, thank you. Thank you, Chairman.
CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you. Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes, Henry, thank you very much for explaining some of the quest...,
or at least explaining some of the issues that we have. One of the things that I'm referring to or
looking at in my binder is a January 14, 2005 letter from the DLNR, and it's the State Historic
Preservation Division request. And in it they list three separate conditions. At which point
would these conditions that they specify be addressed? Because they're not in the conditions of
zoning. When would they intend or would you intend to respond to these?
MR. SPENCER: In terms of having someone on site to oversee any excavation or disturbance of the
ground? Is that what you're referring to?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Well, it's a whole entire archaeological monitoring plan that they
requested, and it's basically under Chapter 6-E.42-MR. SPENCER: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: --to have the plan in place prior to and involving State Historic
Preservation Division in the actual process of developing that plan. So I just want to find out
when that would be addressed.
MR. SPENCER: Before we start digging in the ground, that will be in place. And also an important
part of it, the discussion with Historic Preservation is that there is a individual on site monitoring
any time there is digging in the ground.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay, but because this was not, they requested that it be specifically
a condition. Now, I guess what I can do, Mr. Chair, is ask Corporation Counsel, whenever we
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have a condition, where should it be attached? You know, if it's a condition of the zoning or
when you come forward for the actual application for the construction of the units?
CHAIR CARROLL: Mr. Foley has something he would like to add to the discussion.
MR. FOLEY: If I could, Mr. Chairman. This application still has to go back to the Planning
Commission for an SMA approval, and at that time, we'll be recommending site-specific
conditions, including those recommended by Historic Preservation.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: All right, that, that answers my question. And then the same thing,
Mr. Foley, would apply to traffic impact fees, at that point in time, should we adopt the
ordinance?
MR. FOLEY: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay. Thank you.
CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you. Any Member have anything else at this time? If not, I have a
few ... I'll have Ms. Anderson and I have a few other questions. Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Yeah, I have several different areas that I'm concerned with.
Maybe the Planning Department can tell us what the actual setbacks would be along the
shoreline.
MS. SUYAMA: We didn't calculate the actual setback because this project, the development itself is
more than 150 feet away from the shoreline. And that is the maximum setback by our rules.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: A 150 feet maximum?
MS. SUYAMA: Yes, that's the maximum.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: I thought you take the erosion rate and multiply-MS. SUYAMA: Up to 150 feet.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Up to 150 feet?
MS. SUYAMA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Okay, thank you. And then the neighborhood park is actually
going to be a private park for the subdivision, is that correct?
MS. SUYAMA: That's correct.
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COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And does it fulfill the park assessment requirement?
MS. SUYAMA: I do not feel, I don't think it fulfills the total park assessment requirement, but you have
Mr. Matsui who is here from the Parks Department.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Could I ask him the question, Mr. Chairman?
CHAIR CARROLL: Pardon?
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Could I ask Mr. Matsui that question?
CHAIR CARROLL: Yes, you may.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you.
CHAIR CARROLL: Please identify yourself for the microphone, Mr. Matsui.
MR. MATSUI: My name is Patrick Matsui. I'm the Chief of Parks, Planning and Development. Okay,
yeah, the park dedication requirement is 500 square feet times the number of lots, minus three.
So I believe there's 16 lots, minus 3, so the 13 times 500 square feet. So the two acres more than
satisfies the park requirements. Our only contention that we want it to be open to the public.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: I was just going to ask you that, Mr. Matsui. I don't recall in our
park assessment ordinance where it allows for a park assessment to be used for a private park. Is
there anything in the ordinance that allows that?
MR. MATSUI: The ordinance does allow privately owned, privately maintained parks.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Privately owned?
MR. MATSUI: Privately maintained, yes.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And so the Department's contention was that because this is along
the bikeway or ... I mean, why did you feel that it needed to be open to the public?
MR. MATSUI: Well, in Countywide, you know, we've determined our primary need for parks is active
parks. And the two-acre park would fulfill, you could put an active field in that two acres. So
that's why it's something we feel the community could use.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: I mean, I read in this report at one time, I thought it was supposed
to be an active, an active playground.
MR. MATSUI: Yeah, that's what our letter said.
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COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Okay, thank you, Mr. Chairman.
CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you. Members, we have several people over here. We have Alice Lee,
Department of Housing and Human Services [sic] and to try, so we don't have to leave them over
here all day. Are there any questions for Ms. Lee? If not, I'm just going to ask her to be on-call
so we can let her get back to work. Thank you, Ms. Lee.
We also have with the State Department of Transportation, Freddie Cajal [sic]. Is there any
questions for him that any other Members have? Mr. Kane. Could you please come down. And
I'm going to go through all the people that we have, our resource people, so that we don't have to
tie them up for the whole meeting. Mr. Kane.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Thank you and good afternoon, Mr. Chair. And, Mr. Cajigal, thank you
for being here with us this afternoon. If you can, please, describe for the record, what the
schedule is. I think all of us who were at the site inspection noticed that work has already
proceeded along the State highway with some improvements. And can you give us an idea of the
kind of improvements that are going to take place that will directly impact this proposed
application? Whether it's a turn-in lane, if you have a decel lane, or what kind of improvements
are going to take place on Stable Road that are going to impact this lot or this project?
MR. CAJIGAL: Thank you, Council member Kane. We are in the process of ... actually right now we
are actually laying out all the improvements at that intersection and that, and which basically are
going to include left-turn decel lanes into Stable Road and resurfacing the entire Hana Highway
from, from Haleakala Highway up to Paia town and then from, actually, it goes all the way to
Hookipa, I'm sorry. We're going to skip Paia town at this time around. We're going to come
back next year. But for that Stable Road, we also include some acceleration lanes coming out of
the Stable Road, and this is in discussing with Mr. Spencer. He's been very cooperative in terms
of, of the kind of, what's really needed at the intersection to mitigate all the traffic impacts. He's
been discussing with us for the last year and a half.
That's pretty much what we have.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Can I ask you to describe approximately how much, how many vehicles
we're going to be able to fit into the decel lane coming from Kahului heading towards Paia to
turn left onto Stable Road? Can you tell me approximately how many vehicles will be able to fit
in that decel lane to turn left?
MR. CAJIGAL: We can, we can easily store at least three vehicles. Right now, the count is so small
that you, all you need is to store a minimum of two.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Okay. And then the other question is the accel lane. I was going to ask
about that, but you mentioned that in your remarks. So from Stable Road, if we want to go to
Paia, the accel, you're going to have a lane, are you going to have a lane there that when you turn
left? Because that's a, from a sight distance perspective, when somebody coming around that
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corner, I know now you have 25 mile an hour 'cause it's a construction zone. But normally
coming around that corner that's what, 45 mile an hour, eh, State highway?
MR. CAJIGAL: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Okay, so when they're coming down from Haleakala Highway, and they
coming down and heading towards Paia and they're coming around that corner, if someone on
Stable Road is turning out left to go to Paia, are you going to have a pocket lane where when you
turn out to merge into the right-of-way, is that something that's also planned for this, this-MR. CAJIGAL: That's exactly what we're working with Mr. Spencer about right now. In fact, we're
considering looking at tying in with the other lane that goes to Kaunoa Center because they're so
close. Even may end up getting-COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Just connect 'em all the way?
MR. CAJIGAL: --bottle effect, so we may just go in and-COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Good idea.
MR. CAJIGAL: --and then tie it in to maximize the storage, storage lane.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Finally, to turn right out of Stable Road and to, onto the right-of-way of
Hana Highway, is there going to be any accellane going that way?
MR. CAJIGAL: We have, we didn't consider that at that-COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Why is that? Only because, again, you're having traffic coming down 45
miles an hour. Is it because sight distance is adequate because you can see pretty far?
MR. CAJIGAL: We do have excellent sight distance to the left.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Yeah.
MR. CAJIGAL: And, and the fact that we're looking at very minimal amount of cars that's, that's
coming out making a right turn. We feel that it's, you really need it if you're going to look at the
economics of this whole thing because you'll have couple of cars turning right within so many
hours. So many minutes, I'm sorry.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Finally, do you have a projected time of completion for your folk's
improvements, specific to the Stable Road area? I know you're going all the way from one end
to the other to Paia? But just in this area. Is it going-MR. CAJIGAL: Just in this area I'm looking at finishing within three months. Um-- 18 -
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COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Thank you. That's-MR. CAJIGAL: --because we're phasing it out from here to Paia, and then we're going to Kuau and to
Hookipa.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Very good. Chair, I'm done. Thank you. Thank you, Mr. Cajigal.
CHAIR CARROLL: Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Freddie, thanks very much for those explanations. One of the
questions I have, because the area now will be open to the public and that is something that right
now there's not an easement currently on the property. Do you envision that having any impact
at all in the traffic that goes into and out of this area with ingress and egress because of the public
access now being more open than it ever has been?
MR. CAJIGAL: That's really difficult to quantify. When we looked at, when we reviewed this
subdivision, we really looked at basically what this 16 lots is going to generate. And whether
there's other trip attractors that's going to be constructed as with this development, then sure
there could be some. But at this point we could only review it according to what's presented to
us and what the developer's intent are.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yeah, and, you know, I'm looking at it because of the bike path, you
know, area. I'm looking at it also because whenever you have an open space where people
previously might not have had easy access, do you have any plans that if such traffic should, let's
say, trigger a greater increase? What would your plans be, then, to mitigate that so that
everybody may move safely in and out of that area?
MR. CAJIGAL: It will be basically looked at as the impacts occurred, I guess. Whether we need
to ... because right now, I, we're looking at if it has enough reserve capacity to service this
development. And if there's going to be an impact that's going to be greater, then, of course, we
would have to do a detailed study to see what we can do. But at this point, we don't have
anything planned in the immediate future. We do have projects that takes care of what you just
presented, which is basically a operational improvements at different intersections.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: So, and then, that would be as a part of your regular budget, so you
wouldn't be coming back and asking Mr. Spencer or the County for additional money should
those public impacts occur?
MR. CAJIGAL: I don't think so.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay, thank you very much.
CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you. Any further questions for Department of Transportation? Mr. Mateo.
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COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. Good afternoon, Mr. Cajigal.
MR. CAJIGAL: Good afternoon.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: I, I guess just as a follow up to ask whether or not your plans in dealing
with traffic along the State highway, getting into the project site, have you had the opportunity of
discussing your plans with Police Department?
MR. CAJIGAL: Not, not personally.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Yeah, because the Police Department did have specific concerns,
especially regarding traffic coming in from Paia town and the usual back ups as well. So I'm just
concerned whether you're moving in one direction and the Police have issues that, you know,
perhaps you should be working with them in trying to get these issues resolved so both are on the
same page in addressing the traffic tie-ups in this specific area.
MR. CAJIGAL: We can, we can certainly work with them.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Yeah, than ... , thank you. Thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR CARROLL: Mr. Pontanilla.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chair. In regards to the speed limit, I know it goes from 50
to 45 just before the intersection. What is the criteria to even reduce that before you get to Stable
Road up to probably Maui Country Club? Headed down to-MR. CAJIGAL: Just, there's a lot of things that need to, of course, consider. You can go from just sight
distance, volumes, just accidents at the intersections that could warrant reduction of speed limit.
At this point, you have to go through the whole process. I just don't have ... it's very difficult to
tell unless you, you have a look, we're looking at a certain problem as to why we want to reduce
the speed limit.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: So it may happen in the future if-MR. CAJIGAL: As areas get urbanized it is possible. But at this point, we, we're not looking at
reducing that speed limit yet, unless other factors come into play later on that we think warrants
the reduction as to the speed limit.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Okay, thank you. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR CARROLL: Any more questions for the Department of Transportation? If not, thank you for
coming today.
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MR. CAJIGAL: Thank you.
CHAIR CARROLL: I'd now like to call down the Police Department representative. I believe you
were going to get us some information.
MS. KLINGMAN: Hi, I'm Molly Klingman. I'm the Acting Captain right now, which is the District
Commander for Wailuku. We actually did contact the Department of Transportation back in
October, October 5 of 2004, and we did satisfy most of what we had concerns with, specifically
with the turn lane on Hana Highway. That's the main area of concern. However, we, in noticing
the evaluation, they did not reflect the time of day--if it was morning or afternoon--when they
did their study. But our Community Oriented Policing Officer did go out, and they did their own
survey and found that there was insignificant impact was their finding. And as far as for Police,
we don't see a change in delay or level of service as a result of the project.
CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you. Any questions for the Police Department? If not ... Ms. Johnson,
excuse me. Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. Thank you, Officer Klingman, for
being here. In regards to--I'm sure you heard what the Fire Department had to say about the
wall. The proposed wall along Laulea Place, what kind of impact would that have as far as ... I
know they want it for privacy, but you're also sacrificing the ability for the police from the
roadway to see the property, too. So, and I know the Police Department has taken a stand in the
past that, you know, security walls aren't necessarily the best thing because it also gives privacy
to the burglar. So do you have any comment on putting a six-foot wall on this, on this very
narrow road?
MS. KLINGMAN: As far as the Police goes, you know, it's known that whenever you have any type of
wall or even shrubbery for that matter that would make, make it impossible to look inside, you're
looking at an opportunity for crime to happen just because there is that privacy issue actually.
We also suggest illuminating an area, and if we can see inside, it's going to make that hopefully
that, that guy go to the next place, you know. But we teach that when we do our crime
prevention classes and that try to open up the area, so I really can't say specifically because I
don't know what their plan is or if it's going to be where you can see in and out of that area. But
if you can't see in, it might be, that might be an area of concern.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Just from your experience, would you say that a wall like this
would deter burglaries? Or not?
MS. KLINGMAN: Or you're just asking for my personal opinion, I would think that a wall like that
might bring a bigger opportunity for a per... , a crime actually. It's not going to deter it because
people can scale a six-foot wall, but we can't see in. And they know that. And so when we
make our patrol or beat checks in the area and we use our spotlight to check and as we normally
do on routine patrol, we can't see either from a car level, if you're sitting in a car, so there could
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be any number of things going on behind. We wouldn't be able to see unless we're able to get
out and go check it.
Our guys aren't going to be scaling the wall unless they're in hot pursuit of somebody, if that's
where you're getting. So, you know, if we can't see it, a lot more can go on behind.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Right. Thank you very much.
CHAIR CARROLL: Any further questions for our Police Department? Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yes, thank you, Mr. Chairman. Good afternoon and thank you for
being here. Within that Spreckelsville area, what is the crime rate? Is it, do you have a lot of
burglaries?
MS. KLINGMAN: Actually, we just did a survey in Paia itself, and I don't have the exact numbers on
Spreckelsville, but, actually, it had gone down. That area, that whole area had gone down from
2002 and 2004 it had, it had less than 2002 overall for Part I and Part II offenses. I don't have
the numbers for you today here, but mostly transients. I know the number one calls for service
out there is normally personal assist because of ... if transient people. We also have illegal
dumping issues. You see the refrigerators out there and the trash build up for some reason. But I
can't give you specific numbers today.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you. Thank you, Chairman.
CHAIR CARROLL: Any further questions for our Police Department representative? Mr. Pontanilla.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you very much. In regards to roads that is allowed only because
of an easement, do you folks patrol tho ... , those types of roads?
MS. KLINGMAN: Sure. Actually ... (CHANGE TAPE) ... our problem is manpower shortage
because there's only one officer that's assigned out in that area. I think you know that. That's an
on-going issue. But we do try to.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Okay. So you take care of the easements roads too, then?
MS. KLINGMAN: Sure.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Okay.
MS. KLINGMAN: Yes.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you.

- 22-

LAND USE COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui
May 9, 2005

CHAIR CARROLL: Any further questions for our Police Department representative? If not, thank you
for coming today. Mr. Miyamoto, could you come to the microphone? While we are talking
about access, there was a comment from your Department that two vehicle accesses are required
to service a subdivision. And the applicant has indicated he'll seek a variance for providing
emergency access only through Laulea Place. Could you comment on that?
MR. MIYAMOTO: I guess, it's our requirement to have the two access locations, but I guess given the
community's desire to keep them off of Laulea Place, I mean, it's, procedurally, they'll have to
go through Board of Variances to get the variation from that condition.
CHAIR CARROLL: Any questions? Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Could you explain to me the two access? Do you mean a two-way
road?
MR. MIYAMOTO: If I may, Mr. Chairman.
CHAIR CARROLL: Mr. Miyamoto.
MR. MIYAMOTO: Oh, no, basically, we're saying two access points to that subdivision. Right now it's
currently a cul-de-sac, so we're looking at it from a safety standpoint. Trying to get two access
to the subdivision.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Right, for safety. Are you familiar with Laulea Place?
MR. MIYAMOTO: Just a little, from driving through the area when I worked in the Wastewater
Department. There's a wastewater pump station there, so I know-COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: So you've been on the road?
MR. MIYAMOTO: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And you know how narrow it is?
MR. MIYAMOTO: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And it does not meet County Code requirements right now?
MR. MIYAMOTO: It doesn't meet the current standard, but I imagine when the road was first put in, it
probably did at that time. It's more of a rural neighborhood, and it's more than likely going to
meet what the community would like to see as far as our roadway cross section would be.
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COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Well, you know, we have Code standards for safety reasons, and
I'm concerned that here's an opportunity to widen this road. And it's just being ignored by ... I
mean, did you address that in any way?
MR. MIYAMOTO: Their requirement would be for their frontage to that roadway, which is, in looking
at the map, I think there's only one or two parcels along Laulea that would actually, and actually,
they actually are dedicating I guess that right-of-way, that easement, access easement also.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: What does that have to do with Laulea?
MR. MIYAMOTO: Their acc ... , their requirements for them to improve their frontage to Laulea, so then
we only have to improve their frontage on to Laulea, that portion towards the end. That small
portion.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: I'm really not certain what you're saying. If maybe you could use
the map.
MR. MIYAMOTO: Yeah, they're not required to improve the whole roadway, just what part of Laulea
roadway that actually fronts their subdivision.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Right, and that's quite, that's quite a bit of land, actually_ There's
only two parcels immediately off ... Ala ... , Alakai [sic], I guess, that are not part of this
subdivision. So I'm wondering why there wasn't a requirement to widen that roadway.
Especially if they're going to try to put a fence on it. I just drove it myself and there's, there's
hardly room for two cars to pass, unless one pulls off the road.
MR. MIYAMOTO: Yeah-CHAIR CARROLL: Mr. Miyamoto.
MR. MIYAMOTO: Maybe the applicant can give us more information regarding how wide this
easement's going to be. I can't really see it on this map that's presented here.
CHAIR CARROLL: If there's no objections, I'll call down the applicant to see if he can give us that.
Does the applicant have that information available? Please proceed to the podium.
MR. SUZUKI: Mr. Chair.
CHAIR CARROLL: Proceed.
MR. SUZUKI: Thank you. Daren Suzuki again. The right-of, the right-of-way for Laulea Place
currently, this strip right here is about 24 feet at a 24-foot right-of-way. This strip right here is a
36-foot right-of-way, and this strip here is a 52-foot right-of-way. So currently the right-of-way
is there. The paving might not be, but you do have a pretty large right-of-way.
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COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Mr. Chairman, while Mr. Suzuki is there with the map, Daren, if
you could put that back up and show us where the Laulea access used to be. Access point, beach
access point.
MR. SUZUKI: Mr. Chair, my understanding is that there was no specific access point. The shoreline,
the shoreline access manual that was done I think in '88 or '89 just referenced I believe access
from Laulea Place. So to point out exactly where that is, I'm not familiar. Just stated again
verbally. Mr. Chair.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Yes, please. It says here it's on Parcel 84.
MR. SPENCER: Yeah-COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Previously owned by A&B.
MR. SPENCER: That's right. It was a private, it was a private access. It never was a public access. It
was a private access on A&B land, and it came down Alakapa, down Laulea or down Laulea to
this point, and cut through where there's several houses now and went out to the beach here,
which is the same spot.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: So when you say it was private, it was never ... it was never an
easement-MR. SPENCER: That's right.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: --or it was never restricted on the deed?
MR. SPENCER: That's right.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Because, you know, we, Mr. Chairman, we've had a requirement
for many, many, many years that for every 15 feet in a subdivision, there has to be shoreline
access. And my concern is that we're cutting off the shoreline access and that the Laulea is wide
enough. I know the residents don't want people parking on the street or using the street in any
way to access the beach. I just want to make sure that, you know, the access that the public
currently has from Stable Road is going to be adequate in the future for parking. You know, to
expand in the future for public access. Because we're cutting off shoreline access all along the
north shore with private residences. And this is just another one down the tubes, and nobody is
doing anything about it. The only people that are going to do anything about it is the County
Council when we make these decisions. This is one of a numerous number of accesses that have
been cut off by redevelopment along the north shore. The next closest access to the beach for the
public is at the Maui Country Club. So, you know, we privatize our beaches by not giving access
to them, and I have a real big problem with that. And it may sound like a manini thing,
especially since Mr. Spencer is, is dedicating so much shorefront property to the pUblic. We're
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all very grateful for that. But we must look to the future, and anytime you cut off a shoreline
access, you're diminishing the public's ability to reach the shoreline, which is not private, which
is a public asset. If you'd like to respond.
MR. SPENCER: Yeah. Yeah, if I could. I'd agree with you. If, in fact, this went to a different point,
then the access that I'm providing goes too. But it, it would have been an access to the exact
same spot as the other access. And in that sense, Jo Anne was wondering about increased traffic.
In our opinion, it, there will be no increased traffic because this is an existing beach access that
has been used for many years, is known by many people. The road has always been there. The
parking area's been there, and, and, that's not going to change. And so I would agree with you,
except for the fact that it goes to the same spot. And there is one closer, there is one more access
closer than Baby Beach, and that is right next to Sugar Cove. There's a public access to the
shoreline.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Sugar Cove?
MR. SPENCER: You know, the condominium development?
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Yeah, but that's, that's not closer than Maui Country Club is it?
MR. SPENCER: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Oh, it is?
MR. SPENCER: Yeah. It's about halfway between the Country Club and here.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Okay.
MR. SPENCER: So there is one more access there.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Maybe you can answer this question that I have. Mr. Chair, if I
may? It has to do with access.
CHAIR CARROLL: Proceed.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: The parties to the intervention that are being represented by
Mr. Hall. There is a comment in one of, one of the Planning Commission meetings, Mr. Hall
made the comment that he wanted to put on the record that his clients had access easements, and
that the requirement for public access interferes with them. Do you know what access easements
he's referring to that his clients have?
MR. SPENCER: I think he was referring to vehicular easements. He's nodding his head yes. It was
referring to vehicular easements to their property. The road, Laulea, comes down here and in
terms of the road width requirements or the easement requirements that Deputy Director was
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referring to, the widths are based on how many lots it's accessing at each point. And that's why
it's, it goes in descending widths of the access easement down to the 24-foot wide easement as it
gets to two lots down, three lots down here. One of the requirements of the County is that there
is no vehicular access onto Laulea Place by the subdivision. And that's why these widths are
considered adequate by them. But the reference was to, I believe the Severson's property is
down here off the 24-foot wide width and that was the point that they were making.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And that public access would interfere with that?
MR. SPENCER: What, in terms of, of cars and people and it being a narrow-COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: I see. I see.
MR. SPENCER: --right-of-way.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: I understand. Mr. Spencer, do you have any plans for that large ag
parcel?
MR. SPENCER: No, not at the time. It's leased back to Alexander & Baldwin, and it's in sugar cane
production.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Okay, thank you very much.
CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you. Any questions for Mr. Miyamoto, while we have him up here?
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Mr. Chair.
CHAIR CARROLL: Mr. Kane.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Has there been any discussion? Because the Fire Department was here
and talked about turn-around access, where it finally, has there been any discussion or thought to
adding a little bulb-out at the, at that last corner before it jogs up towards the beach and having a
little bit of easement asked from the applicant so that if we do have emergency vehicles that need
to access, to provide response, adequate response and then turn around in this area?
CHAIR CARROLL: As the Department has indicated, the applicant can answer your question.
MR. SPENCER: The answer is, yes. We've provided for a 60-foot radius turn-around at the, at the end
of that street so that, so that emergency vehicles will have a safe way to get back out of the end
of Laulea Place.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Okay, can you point that out on your map because I don't know if you're
talking about the same place I'm talking about.
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MR. SPENCER: Right here.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Right-MR. SPENCER: Yeah, again, Alakapa, Laulea, right here for them to be able to turn around.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Very good. Thank you very much.
CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you, Mr. Kane. Members, again, any questions at this time for
Mr. Miyamoto. All right, Ms. Anderson. Oh, I'm sorry. Mr. Pontanilla, did you have
something? All right, Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: I just have, I'd like to have Mr. Dale Bonar come up for some,
Bonar come up for some questions. Were you going to give us a presentation, slide presentation?
CHAIR CARROLL: Yes, we can ... could you please come forward. Please identify yourself for the
microphone.
MR. BONAR: Good afternoon. Dale Bonar. I'm the Executive Director of the Maui Coastal Land
Trust.
CHAIR CARROLL: Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you for being here. Do you have an agreement in draft
form?
MR. BONAR: We do.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Can you tell us what, basically, what you're agreeing to?
MR. BONAR: Well, it's very similar to the conservation easement that the Land Trust provided both to
the County and to the State for the Waihee Preserve. It, our agreement is to ensure that the lands,
the 20 plus acres there of that shoreline that the applicant is dedicating to open space is always
remains as open space, remains accessible to the public, is not developed, that has safe access for
public use.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And do you have any plans for increasing access and providing
parkit [sic], parking?
MR. BONAR: Not over and above what's there now.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Is there anything in your agreement that prefen ... , prevents that
from happening?
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MR. BONAR: The agreement is it would remain effectively as is now, that there would not be a big
expansion of parking, that there would not be a high-level of access. There would not be paved
roadways in there. That it would be kept in a rustic, consistent with what it is right now.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Well, consistent with what it is right now, there's not a whole lot
of access. Just that one access point. There's no plan once the wetland area is opened up to give
access to that?
MR. BONAR: That's correct.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Or for camping purposes.
MR. BONAR: No, in fact, camping is forbidden.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: According to who?
MR. BONAR: Easement.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: According to-MR. BONAR: That's one of the prohibitions in the easement on the property. No overnight camping,
no vehicles-COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Now, you say easement. What do you mean easement? You mean
the easement for this conservation parcel that you're getting?
MR. BONAR: Correct. The easement specifies what the permitted and unpermitted uses of the
property are. Among the unpermitted uses are things, such as camping, putting in any structures
on the property, doing anything to affect the normal and natural vegetation that's there, planting
of non-native vegetation, unless it can be shown that it's not something that's going to harm the
conservation value. It prohibits people from parking on the dunes on the beach. That kind of
thing.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: I'm not aware of this easement agreement. Is it in our packet
anywhere? I haven't seen it. Because I got, I have a problem with prohibiting camping. I know
there's probably homeless that are living in there that you're going to have to deal with.
MR. BONAR: No.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: '" (laughter) ...
MR. BONAR: That's not my job. No, our job is assuring that the landowner meets the agreements that
are in the, in the conservation easement. And so if the, if there's camping taking place there,
that's the landowner's responsibility of assuring that it doesn't.
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CHAIR CARROLL: Anything further, Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Well, yeah, Mr. Chairman, I got a problem with that because we
need shoreline camp space. And when the Council put this land in open space, it was with the
intention that we have expansion areas that we can, as our population grows, we've got areas
where people can go with their families and have a camping experience on the beach. And this
would be an ideal place to do that. And, you know, this property is, is not developable for the
most part to begin with because of the airport at this end of the property. So I don't understand
why, you know, basically, the property owner is conditioning the open space nature of this parcel
that is not part of our Open Space Zoning Ordinance. And, you know, the shoreline is for
everybody, not just for people who can own property on the beach. And I have a real problem
with a restriction for using this open space land, or conservation land for a public purpose. If it's
open to the public, then the public should be able to use it. And I'd really like to see a copy of
this easement agreement because our actions today are going to put that in motion.
I have one other question, if I might.
CHAIR CARROLL: Proceed.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: For Mr. Bonar. Tax laws state that the conservation easement
must be signed and in effect prior to the Mayor signing off on the land use changes in order for
the property owner to gain the tax benefits from the conservation easement on this land. So can
you tell us? I'm assuming that this means, since we don't have this easement agreement, that
this is going to take place some time after all the land use entitlements have been obtained. Is
that correct?
MR. BONAR: I don't believe so. My Board has already approved the easement, approved the signing
of it. I'm working with Mr. Welch, crossing some Ht'S" and dotting some "i's", but it's ready to
be signed. I mean, it could be done within the next day or two for that matter.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Can we be provided a copy of that?
MR. BONAR: Once, the, it's, we finish our edits and if the, if the applicant is willing to provide it. I
mean, that's not mine to provide. It's, it's, you know, a contract. It, it comes from the applicant
there.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: It's a private-MR. BONAR: It becomes a matter of public record as soon as we record it there.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Mr. Chairman, could we ask for a copy of the agreement?
CHAIR CARROLL: We can request a copy of the agreement.
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COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you.
CHAIR CARROLL: Members, we've moved quite a ways. It's almost, five more minutes, it'll be an
hour and a half. Would the membership like to take a ten-minute recess?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yes.
CHAIR CARROLL:
. . . (gavel) . ..

We will all stand in recess for ten minutes.

RECESS:

2:25 p.m.

RECONVENE:

2:39 p.m.

CHAIR CARROLL: ... (gavel). ..
Mr. Mateo.

We will reconvene at 2:35 .

This Land Use meeting of May 9 is now called back to order.

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Mr. Chair, thank you very much. Mr. Bonar, good afternoon. I wanted
to ask you some questions regarding as the Land Trust entity, I guess I have specific concerns
regarding the sand dunes. And the particular roadway that takes people to the ocean properties
kind of snakes right past or virtually on the edge of the sand dunes.
MR. BONAR: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: In your negotiations or coming or drafting an agreement, is there any
considerations about relocating that part of the road that virtually, you know, touches the lip of
the, of the dune itself?
MR. BONAR: Yes. Yeah, one of the conservation criteria that are specifically named is the protection
of the dunes there. You know, helping keep them stabilized. You know, work together on
keeping the right native plantings. Keeping people off of them. I mean, if you've been out there,
there's times you see these trucks will pull up on top there, and they just punch holes through it,
so it's getting all
. And, in fact, some of the, the crossing the "1's" and dotting the "i's"
as Mr. Welch and I have to complete, is the sentence that specifies that the roadway as it is now
can be moved to accommodate the normal movement of the dunes there so that they're not
impacted.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: So the language says, can and not will? You're saying the road can be
moved versus will be moved to protect the integrity?
MR. BONAR: I, I, I will defer to the legal entity here. We can ... because the protection of the dunes
is a primary criteria, the road would have to be moved. We need to do it to protect the dunes.
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COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Okay, thank you.
MR. BONAR: And so the "will" is I believe appropriate.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Okay. I see it. Okay, and then further questioning is in the wetland
mitigation issues.
MR. BONAR: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: And whether or not it'll have an impact on the dunes, on the dune
system itself.
MR. BONAR: You know, I don't know that. I haven't read the wetlands mitigation part of the report. I
read some of the preliminary, the wetlands delineation part.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Uh-huh.
MR. BONAR: The, I'm told that, that 15, 20 years ago, those dunes were hardly there the way they are
now. You know, this is a dynamic beach. These things come and go and part of that may have
been caused by cutting back erosion that was taking place or people keeping that beach clear.
The, I don't know how stable those dunes are. I don't know what would happen if, if there was a
rapidly accelerated rate of erosion there. I don't know how that would impact the wetland.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Uh-huh.
MR. BONAR: I know I've been out there and seen the stilts and the wetland. Expanding that wetland
area would be, would be a very positive thing to do.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: And while under your charge, would, because you express some issues
regarding the integrity of the dunes itself. While under your watch, is it intended that your
organization provide that kind of study on the existing dunes?
MR. BONAR: We have committed to helping work with the landowners to look at the best way of
protecting the dunes there. And we're thinking primarily about stabilizing vegetation, you know,
those things that can be done that, that are more or less non-invasive.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Thank you. Thank you, Chairman.
CHAIR CARROLL: Mr. Bonar, who actually owns the conservation easement?
MR. BONAR: The Land Trust would. It would be, it, it's a real property interest donated by the
property owner to the Land Trust. So, in an ownership sense, we own it.
CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you. Members, any more ... Mr. Kane.
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COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Thank you, Chair. Are there going to be efforts to remove alien species
out of there that potentially destabilize the area from the natural habitat, indigenous, endemic
species growing within there?
MR. BONAR: Potentially. We've agreed to work together on those things but aren't committed to
actually doing it. It's a, it's a, we're looking at it from a positive point of, let's see what we can
be done, let's see what can be done. Let's see what other partners we can bring in. You know,
we've had some preliminary discussions with the Native Hawaii Plant Society and the wetlands
reserve program folks of, you know, what might be available to help do some of that, that
restoration of a more natural native system there.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Do you allow groups to come in, with your permission, obviously, to
come in and the landowners or you're going to be the landowners. You folks would allow
groups that would want to come in to restore that area?
MR. BONAR: Okay, they, the, we would not be the landowners. I mean, under the current conditions
easement. And that's a permission that the landowner has to give. We would work with the
landowner. If, the only time we would get involved is just getting, being notified of this to
assure that whatever the group's going to do is not going to diminish the conservation values.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Thank you, Chair. Thank you.
CHAIR CARROLL: Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:
homeowners' association?

Again, the landowner is Mr. Spencer or would it be the

MR. BONAR: The homeowners' association is what we anticipate. I mean, right at the moment, I
believe it's still Mr. Spencer. But his intent as expressed to us is to turn it over to the
homeowners' association.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay, and so then any liability or any other issues with regard to the
maintenance or responsibility for that easement would fall between you as the-MR. BONAR: Enforcer.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:
underlying landowner?

--other party that's in control of that easement as well as the

MR. BONAR: Correct, our job would be to enforce the things that are specified in the easement.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Thank you.

- 33-

LAND USE COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui
May 9, 2005

CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you, Ms. Johnson. Any further questions for Mr. Bonar? Oh, I'm sorry.
Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Has the property been assessed for tax purposes?
MR. BONAR: I don't know.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Are you-MR. BONAR: I mean, that, that's, we don't do that. That's a landowner's responsibility.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: But in giving this easement as to your organization, the landowner
will be receiving a tax benefit-MR. BONAR: Potentially.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: --based on the appraised value of the property, I'm assuming.
MR. BONAR: Typically what happens is there's an evaluation before and after. You know, what the
fair market value of the property is without any of the easement restrictions on it. And then what
the value would be with easement restriction easements on it.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Would it be difficult to get someone from your office to fax over a
copy of that easement agreement?
MR. BONAR: As I said, that's not my ... I can't do that. That's not my permission. It has to come
from the landowner themselves. I don't have the right to do that until it's, until we validated this
easement here. Until it's been signed and we go to recording.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:
Mr. Chairman, I think it's important that we see
what ... (CHANGE TAPE) ... As I said, I have a real difficult time restricting uses on our
shoreline because it's public. And it may not be a rational or feasible thing for us to request that
this area be open for camping right now, but 10 years, 20 years, 100 years down the road, we
may need to have this shoreline area open for camping. And this whole area was designated
open space by the Council. So I think it's our responsibility to see that whatever uses this land is
put to in the future are not restricted for the public. And, you know, I don't, I'm sorry that I have
this objection because overall this is a really well thought out project. It has immense
community support, and, and I like what he's doing. I think it's commendable, given the fact
that he bought open space land. He took a big risk. But he was willing to work with the
community. He's doing some good things for the community as a whole. And I want some
assurances that this land, this shorefront land is not going to be, you know, turned over to the
exclusive use of windsurfers, who are primarily not our resident popUlation, and that, you know,
in 10 years down the road, 20 years, 100 years down the road, we still have the option to, you
know, access this shorefront property for the residents of Maui County. And if that means
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families who want to go camping, then so be it. So is there any possibility that the owner would
be willing to take that restriction? I'm assuming that this easement is in perpetuity.
CHAIR CARROLL: Ms. Anderson. Ms. Anderson.
MR. BONAR: Correct-CHAIR CARROLL: One moment. First of all, Mr. Bonar is on the podium, do you have any more
questions for him?
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: No, thank you.
CHAIR CARROLL: Before we proceed to someone else?
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Mr. Bonar.
CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you. Could the applicant please come forward?
MR. SPENCER: I appreciate your comment about the fact that the County designated the land open
space, and I trust you're referring to the community plan. There's actually two oceanfront
parcels that I'm giving up my right to that are not open space in the community plan. They're
Single Family in the Community Plan. They're zoned R-3 and they're Urban by the State, and
those are two, the two primary parcels of this whole component that I'm giving up my right to.
So I just wanted to make sure that that was understood. That it, that these are, that this is single
family properties on the beach area that I'm giving up my right to and stepping away from.
Regarding the, the conservation ... oh, you asked the question about if I was willing to remove
that condition from the conservation easement, and the answer is I'm not. And that is with the
full support of the community of Spreckelsville and everybody who lives in the area. I can't
think of anyone there that would encourage and want that to take place. The beach area is, will
be open to, to anyone who wants to come and use it, and it's used daylight to daybreak by
everybody from fishermen to beach goers to windsurfers and everyone else in between.
I guess I would just say, the other point was regarding the provision providing the conservation
easement. If the Committee so inclined, I would hope that they would move it out of Committee
today and we will get you a copy of the conservation easement in the next few days. I will
personally make sure that they're hand-delivered to Council Services, full copies for everybody.
And, and then you'll have the opportunity to review it and make any comments between now
and first reading.
CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you very much, Mr. Spencer. You know, I appreciate that
you're giving up these two shore, shorefront parcels; however, they're in a dune system, and
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there's a ISO-foot setback. It's questionable how much could be built on these parcels anyway.
So I appreciate your willingness to share the agreement, because I do think it's part and parcel of
this whole Change in Zoning and Community Plan Amendment that you're requesting. And I
think it's, you know, to make an informed decision, we need to know what the future disposition
of this land is going to be, according to your easement. So I appreciate that. Thank you.
CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you. One moment. Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes, along with Ms. Anderson's question, with regard to the PASH
decision, which permits native gathering rights, it's my understanding that any easement or
anything that's filed would not be able to restrict that particular legislation. Am I correct?
MR. SPENCER: That is a 100 percent correct.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay, thank you very much.
CHAIR CARROLL: Any questions for the applicant, while I have him at the podium? If not, thank
you. Members, I think we have covered just about everything on this application that I can think
of and that I have before me at this moment in time. Are there any further questions for any of
the, the, either the Planning Department or the applicant? Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: I don't know about other Members, but I do have a problem with
this wall, and I'd like to know from the applicant's or rather the inter... , the intervenor's attorney.
Apparently, this is, this is the one issue that they're willing to, they're willing to withdraw their
intervention if they can get this wall. And I'd just like some clarification on that because I know
that whatever conditions we put on the zoning, once it goes to the Planning Commission, they're
going to be held to these conditions in their SMA discussion.
CHAIR CARROLL: If there's no objections, we'll call Mr. Hall to the podium.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
CHAIR CARROLL: Mr. Hall. Identify yourself, please.
MR. HALL: Yes, my name is Isaac Hall.
CHAIR CARROLL: Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Mr. Hall, could you give us some clear understanding of why this
wall is necessary. The roadway, Laulea Place is only used by, currently used by residents who
live on the street. There's no parking. And it was told to us at the site inspection that the wall is
for privacy and safety reasons. So I really don't understand that because from the layout, the
priv... , privacy that they're asking for is from the one, two, three, four, five, six lots. Or really
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only five lots that are going to be on the mauka side of this road. Is that what they want privacy
from?

MR. HALL: It's a buffer between the old, older residents that exist there and the new development, and,
as it was stated before because of the safety issues that were raised, if the County says that
Laulea Place is too narrow for the wall, then the developer is going to construct the wall just
inside the lot so there's no question about it being, it won't interfere with any use of the roadway
itself. Other than that, I'm not sure why the Council would be concerned about a wall. There are
walls built everywhere. Any owner has a right to build a wall. It's not too high. It's not being
built to exclude-COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Mr. Hall, excuse me.
MR. HALL: It's not being-CHAIR CARROLL: Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: I'm asking you a question, and I think he's answered it. And I'd
like to redirect the question to get more specific because he didn't answer my question. I want to
know, you know, first of all, the wall being ... is the wall going to be on the makai side of the
road or the mauka side of the road?
MR. HALL: It's going to be on the mauka side of Laulea Place, if the County will allow it to be there.
If the County, through the review by the Police Department or the Fire Department, believes that
the right-of-way is not wide enough to allow the wall to be built within the right-of-way, our
agreement provides that it'll be built just on the other side within the lots that are being
subdivided by Mr. Spencer.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: So then-MR. HALL: So it won't interfere with any County function.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: So what the wall will do is provide a visual buffer from the makai
properties to the mauka properties? In other words, it's not, I find it really strange because
you're, you're basically segregating the new subdivision from the makai properties, the older
housing.
MR. HALL: I don't know, I've, I've ... it's very common for me in representing intervenors to build
buffers in the settlement agreements. I've done it over and over again. It's been done in Maui
Meadows with 670. It's been done everywhere where there's an existing development and they
want a buffer between them and the new development. I don't, I don't find this strange.
Sometimes it's done with vegetation. Sometimes it's done with a fence. Sometimes it's done
with a wall. This is, this is what it is. It's to provide a buffer between an existing community
and a new community-- 37 -
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COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: So it's just a buffer? It's not a privacy or a safety issue for the
residents?
MR. HALL: No, I think it is, it is, it's a buffer. It provides separation between the old community and
the new community coming in, and some people have expressed it as being a safety issue, a
privacy issue. It's a buffer.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you very much.
CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you. While I have Mr. Hall here, Mr. Kane.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Thank you, Mr. Chair. Mr. Hall, how tall are you?
MR. HALL: Six, six feet.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: You're six feet?
MR. HALL: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: So the wall will be a total of half of your body, as a soil barrier or a
berm, and the other three feet will be the upper half, the blue part up?
MR. HALL: Close enough, yeah. Close enough. I know what you're getting at.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Yeah, I, it's just so we have a feel of what we're talking about. A total of
a six-foot buffer. So I just ... thank you. Thank you, Mr.-CHAIR CARROLL: Any further questions for Mr. Hall? Mr. Mateo.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:
representative here.

Chairman, thank you. Mr. Hall, earlier we had Police, the Police

MR. HALL: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: And she made a reference to her own observation that, that the wall is
really not a safety issue relative to the prevention of crime, et cetera, and because of obstruction.
Would you like to comment on the comments that the officer made regarding whether or not you
representing the homeowners and she, who works for the law enforcement, has a difference of
opinion between the benefit of a wall?
MR. HALL: Yeah, I, I don't think that the Police officer really had even looked at the kind of wall
we're talking about building and knew where it was or what its function was. In other words,
there, there's no way that somebody is going to drive behind or a Police officer is going to get
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any benefit of being behind that wall on the Spencer subdivision side, which I think she was
presupposing that she would be able to do. But she wouldn't be able to do that. So she'd really
didn't have the benefit of knowing anything about the wall when she made her comments. But,
again, I think the primary function of this wall is a buffer, a privacy buffer and to, between these
two communities. One old, one new one. It does have it's, some safety function, but it's most
important function for these people is the privacy function.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Okay, so obviously, Mr. Hall, you don't see it as any opportunity for
having crime occur within that fenced in area?
MR. HALL: I, in my ... I'm not, I'm not, I've been, have not been trained in, as she's been trained, but
I don't think, as she's suggested that it's going to induce criminal activity. I don't think that's
going to happen at all.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Okay, and I guess, as not being trained, that is just an assumption on
your part?
MR. HALL: Yeah, and I think she was-COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Thank you very much.
MR. HALL: --making many more assumptions than I was because she hadn't even seen the wall.
CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you. While I have Mr. Hall up here, any further questions for Mr. Hall? If
not, thank you, Mr. Hall.
MR. HALL: Thank you.
CHAIR CARROLL:
All right, Members, any further questions before the Chair makes a
recommendation?
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Your recommendation, Chair.
CHAIR CARROLL: We have two bills before us. On the first bill, the Chair will entertain a motion to
recommend passage on first reading "A Bill for an Ordinance to Amend the Wailuku-Kahului
Community Plan and Land Use Map from Single-Family to Open Space, to Open Space to
Rural, and to Open Space to Public/Quasi-Public for property ... rural subdivision situated at
Spreckelsville, Maui, Hawaii".
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: So moved.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Second.
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CHAIR CARROLL:
Ms. Johnson.

It's been moved by Ms. Johnson, seconded by Mr. Pontanilla.

Discussion?

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: No, I think that what is being done here today has really taken place
over many, many months. Probably more than a year, and I really think that because this is
something that the community supports, I think that it has been very well thought out.
Mr. Spencer has been, from the very first time that he came into my office and actually proposed
this, I think he took to heart the comments that were made by myself as whether, as well as
others, that the first thing you do is you go to the community and you find out what it is that they
want. You address their concerns so that what you're coming forward with is something that is
supported by the community and has as many of their concerns addressed as possible. And I
think that's what he's done, and I do support the concept. I wish that we had had our transfer of
development rights in place when this was going forward because I think it would have also
cleared up many of these issues. But I do support this and the concept. And the novel approach
of actually listening to the community when you're coming forward was something. So I
applaud the applicant for this, and I applaud the community for also expressing what they really
want. So this has been, I think, a win-win for everyone. Thank you.
CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you. Any further discussion? Hearing none ... oh, excuse me. I'm sorry,
Mr. Kane. Mr. Kane.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Thank you, Chair. Just very briefly, I want to thank Mr. Spencer for
coming forward with this project, and I think what he's demonstrated is hopefully what we can
get from more developers out there. He, I think, from day one has been trying to meet with us to
keep us abreast of what he's trying to accomplish in this area. And he's taken a piece of property
that has a lot of challenges, especially because it's up on the shoreline. And because it has
potential wetland areas, and because it has sand dunes and things that are significant to a lot of
people in the community. And he's tried to do what he could. It also impacts what we view as a
very important component of our community. That's the Kaunoa Senior Service Center. And I
think that's another component that he's thought of and has gotten feedback and positive. And
I'm glad that he's worked with the existing folks over, up in Spreckelsville and worked towards
trying to accommodate everybody's needs. Ideally, and I don't want to take away any thunder or
potential thunder from Mr. Mateo, but ideally, it may have been better to consider a different
placement of the park because the park could have been more better utilized up towards the
shoreline. You know, up where Lot 20 is. In that area and kind of incorporated it somehow
where the park could have been moved in an area where everybody could have enjoyed that park
and tie it in to a beach experience. But, you know, we could do that all day and, you know, make
things, refine it better and better, so at some point we had to make a decision.
Overall, I'm very, I'm, I'm very happy to support this project. I think we rarely find the State is
going to complete their improvements prior to a project coming in. This is another example I
think of where Mr. Spencer has fortunately got some timing done. He got some time, good
timing with the State, and he's going to be working with them. It's going to be cheaper for both
of them, as well as it just works out because it's going to happen prior to their project being
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completed. And, again, because of the component of Kaunoa Senior Center and our work there
towards some expansion, I think this is going to tie in nicely with that expansion process. So,
overall, I want to thank Mr. Spencer for doing what he's been doing and keep going and I wish
him success. And I'll be supporting, Mr. Chair. Thank you.
CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you, Mr. Kane. Mr. Pontanilla.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chair. You know, although I second this thing, I'm going to
be supporting this particular project. Mr. Spencer has been very open with us, kept us in the
loop. He worked with the community. You know, you'll notice today that you didn't have any
testifier testifying against the project. So you know that Mr. Spencer did his homework. I'm
glad to see that he's going to create all this open space, as well as providing some conservation
lands at this location. It's going to be a win-win situation, not only for the local fishermen, but
also the people that utilize the beach, including the windsurfers. So, and I think one of the areas
that I really, you know, appreciate Mr. Spencer doing is creating that or providing to the Kaunoa
Senior Center that one-acre piece of land where it's going to be adjacent to the well ness building.
So with that added space, I know that the well ness center will be well received, as well as the,
we're very grateful as far as the one acre that's being donated to the County. So, Mr. Chair,
thank you.
CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you. Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yeah, thank you, Chairman. I'm happy to support the motion on the
floor. I wish we lived in a perfect world where all developers could do what Mr. Spencer is
doing. But I realize we don't live in a perfect world, so what he is, his generosity stands out in
terms of the properties that he wants to have zoned Open Space. He's looking at down zoning
some of these properties. In essence, he could have done more development if he chose to do so.
And I appreciate Mr. Spencer being very open with the community, working with all segments,
and that he continue that openness with the community in working to address this concern
regarding the wall that some Members have expressed. But, other than that, I believe
Mr. Spencer has done an outstanding job in making people aware of this project that I think will
be very well accepted by many members of the community. Thank you.
CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you, Mr. Molina. Further discussion? Hearing none, motion on the floor.
All those in favor of the motion, signify by saying aye.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR CARROLL: Opposed. Motion carried.
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VOTE:

AYES:

Councilmembers Anderson, Johnson, Kane, Mateo, Molina,
Tavares, Vice-Chair Pontanilla, and Chair Carroll.

NOES:

None.

EXC.:

Councilmember Hokama.

ABSENT:

None.

ABSTAIN:

None.

MOTION CARRIED
ACTION:

Recommending FIRST READING of revised proposed bill.

CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you. We have one more. A bill. The Chair will now entertain a motion to
recommend passage on first reading of the revised proposed bill entitled "A Bill for an
Ordinance to Change Zoning from R-3 Residential District to OS-2 Open Space District, from
R-3 Residential District to RU-0.5 Rural District, and from R-3 Residential District to P-l
Public/Quasi-Public District (Conditional Zoning) for Property Situated at Spreckelsville, Maui,
Hawaii".
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: So moved
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Second.
CHAIR CARROLL: And on this one, excuse me. And the filing of County Communication No. 05-110
to be included in that motion.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes, Mr. Chair, it's included.
CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you. Discussion? Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: No further discussion. I think that the Members have made their
comments, and I certainly do support this change. Thank you.
CHAIR CARROLL: Any further discussion? Hearing none ...
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Mr. Chair.
CHAIR CARROLL: Oh, I'm sorry, Ms. Anderson. You're too far down there to my left. Proceed.
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COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: I'm down in your neighborhood. I know what it's like to get
ignored every now and then. You know, I do have concerns about this, Mr. Chairman, basically
because I think that we need to keep our shoreline as a trust asset for the future. And I hate to
see any restriction put on our shoreline. And I, I am eager to see the easement agreement with
Maui Coastal Land Trust. But I have to say that I think the community is lucky that we have
found somebody like, or that Mr. Spencer has found us and has been willing to listen to the
community. I know we had this all designated as Open Space, and, unfortunately, we didn't put
the money with it to buy it. But Mr. Spencer has put his money where his mouth is. And he has
set aside a good portion of this land for the public's use. And I'm sure that in the future there
will be many, many generations that will benefit from his decision today. So I'm happy to
support this with reservations. I do want to see this easement agreement. Not that we would
have any choice otherwise, but just out of principle. I really have a problem with the wall
because I think it segregates people. I don't think it's going to serve the purpose that we've been
told that it's meant to serve, and, you know, any, any walls from State highway to the shoreline
are not supposed to be more than four feet tall. That's according to the Coastal Zone
Management Act. So I have a problem with the wall, and I have a problem with the no camping
on this conservation lot, shoreline lot because I think it's, it's something that we may want to be
able to use in the future as Maui County grows. But, aside from that, I really appreciate
Mr. Spencer's efforts. I know he's put a lot of time and effort and money getting to this point, so
I'm happy to support the proposal.
CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you. Any further discussion?
motion, signify by saying aye.

Hearing none, all those supporting the

COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR CARROLL: Opposed? Motion carried unanimously.

VOTE:

AYES:

Councilmembers Anderson, Johnson, Kane, Mateo, Molina,
Tavares, Vice-Chair Pontanilla, and Chair Carroll.

NOES:

None.

EXC.:

Councilmember Hokama.

ABSENT:

None.

ABSTAIN:

None.

MOTION CARRIED
ACTION:

Recommending
FIRST
READING
of
revised
proposed
bill,
RECORDATION of unilateral agreement, and FILING of communication.
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CHAIR CARROLL: Members, thank you very much for attending on this off-weekday. And to the
members of the public and all those participating, thank you for joining us. This meeting of the
Land Use Committee of May 9,2005 stands adjourned .... (gavel) . ..

ADJOURN: 3:14 p.m.

APPROVED:

ROBERT CARROLL, Chair
Land Use Committee

Transcribed by: Jan Inouye-Ogata

lu:min:050509:jio
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